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The Head of Culture, Leisure and Sport submitted Report CLS.19/05 detailing the action taken following the Executive meeting on 15 June 2005 to work up possible costs of phased capital improvements for Tullie House over the next ten years.

Officers were working with Officers of the North West Development Agency and One North East to ensure that any Tullie House developments match the expectations of the Hadrians Wall Major Study. A new company, Hadrian’s Wall Heritage, was being established to co-ordinate tourism and community development along the Wall and to implement a Master Plan. Tullie House Museum and Art Gallery would  play a key role in the Hadrians Wall project as a major visitor attraction on the western frontier of the Wall. Clearly any development of the Tullie House site would also need to be integrated within the overall planning which was to take place as part of Carlisle Renaissance. Discussions had already taken place with the Director of Carlisle Renaissance on the overall concept and much more detailed work would need to be undertaken.

A preferred option had now been identified for capital development and comprised - 

- The refurbishment of the Tullie House Museum;

- Carrying out a full access audit to ensure that Tullie House was fully Disability Discrimination Act compliant;

- The refurbishment of Old Tullie House;

- The provision of a Collections Resource Centre.

In order for the scope and feasibility of this comprehensive scheme to be determined, a more robust investigation of the project costs and revised income and expenditure figures for the redeveloped site was needed. It was recommended that consultants be appointed to work with Officers to prepare the necessary plans. 

The overall cost of the preparatory work would be approximately £46,000, with the City Council expected to meet £7,000 of these costs, with the remainder potentially being financed by the North West Development Agency and Heritage Lottery Fund.  If the external funding was not forthcoming, the capital plans for Tullie House would need to be placed on hold, as the City Council does not have the funding available at present to proceed without commitment from partners and there is currently no allocation of capital resources within the proposed Capital Programme for 2006/07 to 2008/09.

An application for Heritage Lottery Fund Grant would need to be accompanied by a number of key documents, including an access plan, an audience development plan and a conservation plan. The Heritage Lottery Fund would assist with the preparation of this work up to £50,000 through a Project Planning Grant. The Executive was requested to consider proceeding with an application for undertaking this work on the Tullie House Development Plan.   Officers at Tullie House would prepare the Audience Development Plan. These documents would form part of the Stage 1 application to the Heritage Lottery Fund.

A Feasibility Study and a Business Plan would also need to be drawn up as part of the submission for the Heritage Lottery Fund Stage 1 grant process. The North West Development Agency has indicated that they would support the preparation of these documents.

Once the above work had been completed, the Executive would be in a position to determine the viability of the scheme and whether or not to proceed to the next stage. At the same time work on Carlisle Renaissance would be proceeding, enabling the development plan to be encompassed within the overall Master Plan as desired. 

The Stage 1 bid to the Heritage Lottery Fund could be submitted by Autumn 2006 and the outcome of the bid would be known about 6 months later.  An application to the Heritage Lottery Fund would be submitted for a bid of under £5m. For grant requests of over £1m to the Heritage Lottery Fund, 5% of the total amount would need to come from the Council.  

Once the Heritage Lottery Fund Board had decided whether to support the Stage 1 application, the City Council would then need to decide whether to commit resources to developing the full-scale project.  At this stage, a decision would need to be made on whether to phase the project and how this could be effectively achieved.

An application could then be submitted to the Heritage Lottery Fund for a development grant which could assist in contributing to the costs of commissioning qualified professionals to manage the work, ie  architectural designs, quantity surveyors and designers. The Stage 2 decision would take about four months.          

If the process runs smoothly, then the Heritage Lottery Fund Board would make a decision by early 2008. A phased programme of work at Tullie House could then start in mid 2008. 

Other funding sources would need to be explored, including North West Development Agency up to £3m, Clore Foundation up to £2.5m, Wolfson Trust and Foyle Foundation, as well as private sponsors. Officers would seek other funding sources as opportunities arise.  The total cost of the overall project was estimated at £13.7m at current prices.

Councillor Knapton, Health and Community Activities Portfolio Holder, in welcoming the report, considered that it was vital to set out now the City Council's plans for the redevelopment of facilities at Tullie House  in order that the oppportunities to obtain funding from a variety of bodies could be properly explored.

Summary of Options Rejected

None

DECISION

That the Head of Culture, Leisure and Sport, in conjunction with relevant Officers, be requested to prepare bids to the Heritage Lottery Fund and other funding sources.  This will include the preparation of a conservation plan, audience development plan and access report.  The City Council contribution of £7,000 will be met from within existing budgets.

Reasons for Decision

The Tullie House Development Plan will: -

- address the need to refurbish and upgrade the present displays at Tullie House to meet visitor demands;

- provide a much needed education and learning provision which would help the City to address the Learning City priority from a culture perspective;

- raise the standard of Carlisle’s Museums Service as part of the Renaissance in the Regions initiative to create Tullie House as a centre of excellence;

- maximise the opportunity of the proposed developments for the Hadrians Wall Master Plan;

- address the need to display two outstanding national  collections - the Roman Millennium collection and the Cumwhitton Viking material;

- be integral to the development of Carlisle Renaissance and the re-development of the Millennium Gallery could be an initial element.







